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N E W  S L I N  E
 

Newsline No.: 2018-76	 Date: September 19, 2018 

DWC to Hold Pre-rulemaking Public Meeting on New Medical-Legal 
Fee Schedule 

The Division of Workers’ Compensation (DWC) will hold a public meeting on 
Wednesday, October 17 to discuss the structure of a new medical-legal fee schedule for 
the workers’ compensation system. This fee schedule is used to compensate physicians 
for examinations and reports that decide issues of compensability for work-related 
injuries. 

DWC posted a notice of  pre-rulemaking pr oposed amendments to the current medical-
legal fee schedule in an open forum on May 3  and received an overwhelming response  
by the workers’ compensation community, with most respondents requesting an 
overhaul  of the en tire medical-legal fee schedule.   

The October meeting is intended to respond to this input and develop next steps for 
revising the fee schedule. 

DWC seeks input from stakeholders who will be affected by the final version of the 
medical-legal fee schedule. The Division is particularly interested in: 

•	 Determining the best format for the new fee schedule to offer optimum benefit for
QMEs, AMEs, Injured Workers, Employers, Medical Management Organizations
and Carriers;

•	 Identifying any possible obstacles to that process; and

•	 Identifying representatives to participate in small pre-rulemaking meetings to
further develop the best format for the new medical-legal fee schedule.

The public meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, October 17 at 10 a.m. in the 
auditorium of the Elihu Harris Building, 1515 Clay Street, Oakland. 

https://www.dir.ca.gov/dwc/ForumDocs/Reimbursement-of-Medical-Legal-Expenses/Comments.pdf
https://www.dir.ca.gov/dwc/ForumDocs/Reimbursement-of-Medical-Legal-Expenses/Comments.pdf
http://www.dir.ca.gov
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Meeting  attendees will be allowed up to three minutes to express their ideas on 
changes to the fee schedule.  Written comments can also be submitted at the public 
meeting,  emailed to DWCRules@dir.ca.gov, or mailed to:  

Division of  Workers’ Compensation  
P.O. Box 420603 
 
San Francisco, CA 94142
 
Attn: Medical-Legal Fee Schedule Forum
 

# # # 

The California Department of Industrial  Relations,  established in 1927, protects and improves the health, safety, and 
economic well-being of over  18 million wage earners, and helps their employers comply with state labor  laws. DIR is  
housed within the Labor &  Workforce Development Agency. For general  inquiries,  contact DIR’s  Communications  
Call Center at 844-LABOR-DIR (844-522-6734) for help in locating the appropriate  division or  program  in our  
department.  

mailto:DWCRules@dir.ca.gov
http://www.dir.ca.gov/
http://www.labor.ca.gov/
http://www.dir.ca.gov/Contactus.html
https://www.facebook.com/CaliforniaDIR
https://twitter.com/CA_DIR
http://www.youtube.com/CaliforniaDIR
http://www.dir.ca.gov/email/listsub.asp?choice=1
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